
 Treasurer’s     Report     for     May     24,     2023 
 PAC     Meeting     Sir     Wilfrid     Laurier     Elementary     PAC 



 The     presented     financials     have     the     following     columns.     The     first     four     columns     are     past 
 numbers;     last     two     year’s     budget     and     last     two     year’s     actual     values.     The     fifth     column     of 
 numbers     is     the     budget     for     this     year.     The     third     section     is     the     actuals     for     this     year     to     September 
 30,     2023.     The     different     columns     represent     the     different     accounts     that     the     money     is 
 held/collected     in.     General     is     our     main     bank     account,     Fundraising     is     not     currently     in     use. 
 School     Held     is     the     account     held     by     the     school     and     contains     donations     for     which     the     VSB     has 
 issued     tax     receipts.     Gaming     is     the     account     that     the     BC     Gaming     Grant     and     other     Gaming 
 revenue     goes     into. 

 In     April 

 ●  Hot     lunch     received     $109.24     for     late     payments     for     Term     3     bringing     total     Hot     Lunch 
 sales     to  $27,331.44  . 

 ●  Movie     Night     expenses     from     March     were     paid. 
 ●  Term     2     vendor     expenses     have     been     paid     and     should     be     completed. 
 ●  We     received     the     Purdy’s     cheq     for     our     Christmas     fundraiser     totalling     $969.28. 

 Since     April     30 

 ●  We     have     received     $586.50     in     t-shirt     sales     bringing     our     deficit     down     to     -$912.28. 
 ●  Churchill     scholarships     totalling     $500     were     withdrawn. 
 ●  We     received     the     Purdy’s     cheq     for     our     Spring     fundraiser     totalling     $183.88. 

 To     Year-End 

 ●  Staff     appreciation     (shown     in     forecast) 
 ●  Gr     7     Celebration     totalling     $800     (shown     in     forecast) 
 ●  Sports     Day     (shown     in     forecast) 
 ●  Author     Visits     totalling     $840     is     to     be     withdrawn     and     falls     within     our     $1200     budget. 
 ●  Forecast:     Revenue     $29,724.81     Expenditure     $19,262.21.     Revenue     greater     than 

 expenditure     will     allow     us     to     accommodate     a     potential     increase     in     new     students     and 
 staff     in     September. 

 ●  Expect     year     end     bank     balance:     $30,200.     Huge     thank     you’s     to     all     the     Hot     Lunch     team 
 who     have     helped     raise     over     $15,000. 

 ●  T-shirt     Update:      We     are     currently     in     a     deficit     of     -$912.28.      Our     fundraising     this     year 
 allows     us     to     cover     the     deficit     and     hope     to     recoup     the     costs     and     return     to     a     profit     as 
 new     students     begin     for     the     2023-2024     school     year. 

 ●  MunchaLunch     admin/service     fees     (shown     in     forecast) 





 As     per     our     constitution,     a     draft     budget     is     presented     at     the     AGM     for     the     following     year.     It     is 
 meant     as     guidance     for     the     incoming     exec     team     who     will     pass     their     budget     in     the     fall.     We     are 
 presenting     a     balanced     budget     (expenditure     =     income).     This     year     we     ended     with     a     surplus,     so 
 next     year’s     exec     may     decide     to     spend     from     savings. 

 Income:      Major     fundraiser     is     Hot     Lunch.     As     we     gain     more     students     in     the     fall,     the     budget     can 
 be     adjusted     as     necessary. 

 Direct     Appeal:     Moving     forward,     this     will     be     solely     online. 

 Fundraising:     This     assumes     a     fundraiser,     this     year     auction,     past     years     raffle,     craft     fair,     movie 
 nights,     Fresh-to-you.     If     the     incoming     exec     team     does     not     have     any     plans,     this     number     should 
 be     adjusted. 

 Gaming     grant:     This     is     automatic     from     the     government     as     long     as     the     application     is     made     by 
 the     exec     team     by     the     end     of     June. 

 Expenditure:      Earthbites     continue     to     be     our     largest     expense.      This     will     have     to     be     adjusted     as 
 needed     in     the     fall     if     there     are     to     be     increases     in     the     number     of     classrooms/students     and     will 
 require     more     equipment. 

 Author     Visits:      Increased     from     $1200     to     $1400     to     allow     more     sessions     for     an     increased 
 number     of     students. 

 Staff     Appreciation:      Increasing     from     $1000     to     $1,300     to     accommodate     any     new     staff. 

 Community     Events:      Increased     from     $500     to     $800     to     cover     Sports     Day     treats     and     pizza     for 
 grade     8     volunteers,     along     with     Bike     to     School     Week.     This      allows     $400     for     Sports     Day 
 expenses     and     $400     for     Bike     to     School     Week. 

 Parent     Outreach:     Increased     from     $1000     to     $1600     to     allow     more     sessions     for     new     Laurier 
 PAC     members. 

 Expenditure:     Most      items     are     the     same     as     previous     years. 


